C5.
Communication

CW(PM) — September 10, 2024

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca Iltem No. 2

To: Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] ITEM NO: 4 — 2 — COW — PUBLIC MEETING September 10- Opposition to Proposed High-Density
Development at 9222 Keele Street

Date: Saturday, September 7, 2024 7:40:24 AM

Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 2:22 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] ITEM NO: 4 —2 — COW — PUBLIC MEETING September 10- Opposition to
Proposed High-Density Development at 9222 Keele Street

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and

carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may
be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Dear Mayor and Members of Council,

My name is Frank Covello, a resident at-ShenNood Park Drive, located at the
southwest corner of Keele and Rutherford.

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed high-density development
within the Sherwood Park community, particularly at 9222 Keele Street. This
development will significantly impact our neighborhood, leading to increased traffic,
numerous cut-throughs in our neighborhood, and heightened safety concerns. The risk
of accidents will rise, putting residents in harm's way. Many of us already feel trapped
and are struggling to get into or out of our own homes due to the current traffic situation.

Approving this condo development would only exacerbate the already burdensome
traffic and safety issues we face. We cannot afford more traffic, safety concerns, or cars
and large trucks cutting through our neighborhood. It is clear to me that this
development will be disastrous for our community.

| kindly request your immediate attention to this matter, as we believe our community
deserves transparency and inclusivity. It is essential that we work together to address
the pressing issues affecting our neighborhood.

| want to extend my gratitude to Councillor Marilyn lafrate for keeping us informed about
the developments in our area and the importance of this meeting. We appreciate your
efforts in standing up for the residents. Thank you, Councillor lafrate, for continuing to


ferranta
Public Meeting


oppose all initiatives that would allow for high-rise/high-density within the Sherwood
Park community and surrounding areas.

Thank you for your time and understanding.
Sincerely,
Frank Covello

Resident at- Sherwood Park Drive
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